Ministry of Finance Office of the Parliamentary Assistant to the Minister of Finance Ministère des Finances Bureau de l'adjoint parlementaire du ministre des Finances



7<sup>th</sup> Floor, Frost Building South 7 Queen's Park Crescent Toronto ON M7A 1Y7 Telephone: 416-325-0400

7° étage, Édifice Frost Sud 7 Queen's Park Crescent Toronto ON M7A 1Y7 Téléphone: 416-325-0400

880-2023-1652

Her Worship Amy Martin Mayor County of Norfolk amy.martin@norfolkcounty.ca

Dear Mayor Martin:

It was a pleasure meeting with you and your delegation at the 2023 Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) Conference regarding municipal revenue tools.

I appreciate hearing about the issues that are important to Norfolk County, including pressures related to post-pandemic population growth and the desire for access to additional revenue tools. I have shared your comments and concerns with Minister Bethlenfalvy.

Maintaining a close relationship with municipal partners remains critical as our government continues to build a strong Ontario. We look forward to working with you as we move forward with building a strong future for our province.

Thank you again for the opportunity to discuss these important issues with you.

Sincerely,

Stephen Crawford

Parliamentary Assistant to the Minister of Finance

CC: The Honourable Peter Bethlenfalvy, Minister of Finance Ian Freeman, Assistant Deputy Minister, Provincial-Local Finance Division, Ministry of Finance